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Cudworth Ward Alliance 
Meeting Notes 

 

Meeting Title: Cudworth Ward Alliance 

Date and time: Monday 18th November 2019 at 10.30am. 

Location: Bow Street Offices. Cudworth 

 

Attendees: Apologies: 

Councillor Joe Hayward. (Chair) 
Janet Robinson 
John Hayhoe 
Tina Heaton 
Joan Jones 
Mick White 
Florence Whittlestone 
Jenni Baker 
  
 
 
 
 
In attendance:  
David Gill – Community Development Officer. 
 

Councillor S. Houghton. 
Councillor Charlie Wraith 
Pam Kershaw 
 
 
 
 
 

           

  Action / 

Decision 

Action Lead 

1. 

 

 

2. 

 

 

 

3. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Declarations of interest: 

Councillor Joe Hayward and Tina Heaton from Age UK declared an 
interest in a funding application. 

 

Notes of the previous meeting: Monday 14th October 2019 

Lamppost Banners: A Ward Alliance member asked David Gill if 
anyone from Cyril Thomas’s family had been in touch about the 
Lamppost banner for him. 

 

Potential Projects: 

The Environment: 

David informed members the spring bulbs have been delivered 

The Christmas motif lights are all up and will be switched on by 22nd 
November 2019 

The Christmas tree is to be delivered today Monday 18th November 
2019 to Smithies depot. 
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4. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

5. 

 

 

 

 

Health and Wellbeing: 

The Winter Health Fayre will be on Saturday 23rd November 2019 
10.30am to 12 noon. 

The veg packing for the stew packs to be taken to the Health Fayre will 
be on Friday 22nd November 2019 11am at the Methodist Church 
instead of at Bow Street Offices. 

David circulated publicity flyers to members for the Health Fayre. 

The Christmas panto is to be “Puss in boots” at the Methodist Church 
on Friday 13th December 2019 1.30pm to 4pm. 

The Handwashing project – Jenni is still getting more information. 

Dementia Friendly Café:  Tina Heaton from Age UK informed members 
that Age UK would look at a Dementia Friendly Café in a different 
aspect to the one at Monk Bretton and circulated a finance budget to 
members. The finance would be £3,816 for a year. Tuesdays and 
Fridays were mentioned and Cudworth Methodist Church as a venue. 
After a discussion, members agreed to a trial period of 6 months for the 
Dementia Friendly Café. Which will be run by Age UK. Barnsley 

 

Youth Provision: 

The Christmas tree lights switch on event will be on Friday 29th 
November 2019 4.30pm at the Methodist Church. The volunteer 
Marshalls to be there for 3.45pm. 

Our Town, our roots project: emails to be sent to all three primary 
schools for two dates in March 2020. The Mayor will have to be booked 
when the dates are known from the schools. 

 

Finance: 

David circulated the finance figures and informed members the ward 
Alliance has received a further £10,000   

Committed spend £18,263 

Ear marked £720 

Total allocation remaining £11,017 

The total allocation remaining may be less after this meeting today 
when the funding applications have been reviewed. 

 

Funding applications. 

Age UK defibrillators   4 members agreed to fund £3,640 

Age UK Dementia Friendly Cafe members agreed to fund £1,908 

Gateway to Cudworth signage members agreed to fund £2,053.71 
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5. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

6. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Correspondence: 

There was no correspondence. 

Compliments and Complaints. 

Mick White asked for a letter of congratulations be sent to Chris Fox 
chair of Cudworth Businesses and Community Together Group for 
winning the “Bunny Run” Love Where You Live category at the Proud 
of Barnsley Awards. And also, a letter of congratulations be sent to 
Johnny Wood on receiving the Triumph over Adversity Award at the 
Proud of Barnsley Awards. 

 

Any other business: 

David circulated publicity flyers for Age UK Christmas Hampers and 
Age UK Christmas Celebrations which will include refreshments and a 
band at the Methodist church. 

Robert Street Allotments for gardening. 

. 

Councillor Hayward thanked everyone for attending and for their 
contribution to the meeting. 

 

Date and time of the next meeting. 

 Monday 16th December 2019 10.30am at Bow Street Office 
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Future meeting dates: 

Monday 20th January 2020 

Monday 2nd March 2020 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


